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The Tisbury Board of Selectmen met in Executive Session on July 2, 
2013 in the Tisbury Town Hall. 

Present: Jeffrey C. Kristal, Chairman; Jonathan V. Snyder; and 
Tristan R. Israel Clerk; John W. Grande, Town Administrator and Aase 
M. Jones, Assistant to the Town Administrator. 

Motion:  To go into Executive Session to discuss strategy with 
respect to collective bargaining, pending litigation, contract and 
real estate negotiations, not to reconvene in Open Session.  
Seconded. 

Voting on the Motion:  Mr. Kristal: Yes; Mr. Israel: Yes; Mr. 
Snyder: Yes. 

Convened in Executive Session: 6:20 p.m.  M/s/c.  

Kelly Kershaw Step 2 Grievance Request:  dated June 20, 2013, filed 
by Jennifer Smith, Attorney for MCOP, Local 419, was discussed. 

Town Administrator Jay Grande suggested that the Selectmen hold the 
Step 2 Grievance Hearing, especially in view of the changes that we 
are making to judgment.  He reported that he has spoken with Brian 
Maser to see if he would be willing to speak with Jennifer Smith, 
Attorney for Ms. Kershaw and Chris Kelsey of MCOPS to discuss global 
issues, which could be a less costly way to resolve the issues.  He 
added that there would be no harm in holding a date for the Step 2 
hearing open until July 30th, adding that if the Board agreed he 
would send this to the Union tomorrow. 

Mr. Kristal agreed stating that he would like to see if the 
attorneys could work this out. 

Mr. Grande pointed out that there is a 10-day timeframe in which to 
respond to the request for the Step 2 grievance hearing. 

Mr. Israel then stated that if Ms. Kershaw rejects the offer, the 
Board will move forward. 

Mr. Kristal then stated that he personally has no desire to hold a 
Step 2 Hearing on the grievance, adding that he does not want a July 
30th hearing.  He then asked if Ms. Kershaw holds a valid taxi 
driver’s license to drive a taxi in Tisbury.  Aase Jones stated that 
she obtained a license last fall, but does not know if it was 
renewed. 

Mr. Grande reported that Ms. Kershaw has applied for COBRA and  
unemployment benefits. 

Mr. Israel then pointed out that the Union was given plenty of time 
to respond and declined to do so.  Discussion followed. 

Mr. Israel noted that he heard Ms. Kershaw ask her attorney “what 
about Marathas”, and that Ms. Smith told her not to bring that up. 

Mr. Kristal then asked whose idea it was to allow this to go to Step 
2, giving Ms. Kershaw an opportunity to reconsider her decision not 
to accept the Town’s proposal.  Mr. Grande stated that this was 
brought up in a discussion with Brian Maser. 

Police Union Negotiations Update: was provided next by Town 
Administrator Jay Grande who reported that the Union will consider 
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the Town’s offer of 2-2-2 over a 3-year period, not getting rid of 
the EMT certification requirement, with travel allowance and OT also 
on the table.  These terms will be brought to the union membership 
for a vote next week to see if the terms are acceptable. 

Emergency Services Facility Issues:  were discussed next.  Mr. 
Grande reported that this will be taken up with Chief Schilling and 
Joe Tierney at the July 16th BOS Meeting.  Mr. Grande reported that 
he is not satisfied with the lack of progress on resolving 
outstanding issues with the contractor, Seaver, adding that he is 
trying to establish a time-line, and pointed out that a final 
understanding and resolution of the HVAC issues is needed prior to 
the onset of the cold season.   

Mr. Grande commented further that he has had no direct communication 
with DPW Director Fred LaPiana and that most of the information 
about the problems with the HVAC system is filtered through Joe 
Tierney.  He added that he is aware of what is going on, reiterated 
that he wants the Emergency Services Facility issues settled, to 
know that what is wrong is “fixable” as well as the cost to do so.  
He noted further that there are many systems that need to be looked 
at. 

Mr. Kristal suggested that Mr. Grande communicate directly with Mr. 
Tom Tollage of BTU.  Mr. Grande confirmed that BTU is the Town’s 
contractor to review and establish what needs to be done to make the 
HVAC system work properly. 

It was noted that Scott Seaver, President of the Seaver Corporation, 
is concerned about the DCAM report that must be filed with the State 
following the completion of a major construction project, and the 
fact that the company needs to get an 80% report of satisfactory 
work performance, or the company will be out of business. 

It was noted further that the fire stairwell will never function as 
designed, does not meet criteria, and added that the DCAM Evaluation 
Report will be part of the final settlement. 

Mr. Grande then stated that we need what he described as a “coherent 
number”, adding that both he and David Doneski want to close out the 
project and move on, as well as Scott Seaver.  Mr. Grande commented 
further that Chief Schilling knows what we want- which is to end 
this now. 

Mr. Israel commented that heat in the building is essential by the 
cold season. 

Selectman Kristal commented that the Fire Chief and Joe Tierney are 
possessive about the remaining funds available in the ESF budget.  
Mr. Grande pointed out that it is not “their” money. 

Mr. Grande noted further that the venting at the roofline is 
necessary, but added that the floor has been addressed. 

Mr. Israel commented in conclusion that it is “time for the Board of 
Selectmen to be driving the bus” regarding the outstanding Emergency 
Services Facility issues. 

After a brief discussion the Selectmen voted to post a Special 
Meeting next Tuesday, July 9th at 5:30 p.m. in the Town Hall to 
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discuss outstanding Emergency Services Facility issues with the Joe 
Tierney and the Fire Chief.  M/s/c. 

Bayes-Norton Property:  was addressed next with Town Administrator 
Jay Grande who reported that he will be meeting tomorrow morning at 
9:30 a.m. with Jim Norton to discuss remaining issues regarding the 
property and the Article that was tabled at the last Special Town 
Meeting through Mr. Norton’s motion.  Mr. Grande stated that perhaps 
the issue regarding this property can be resolved at the next 
Special Town or Annual Meeting. 

 
 
 

 

Tashmoo Overlook MOU:  was discussed next. 

It was noted that the Payettes are interested in a settlement of 
this issue and do not understand the continued interest in a 
viewshed easement. 

Mr. Grande reported to the Selectmen that he was approached by 
Angela Cywinski of the Board of Assessors who proposed a land swap 
that would enable the Town to take charge of the willow trees on the 
portion of the Payette property at the water’s edge.  Some 
discussion followed and it was noted that such a swap would require 
Town Meeting approval. 

Mr. Israel questioned whether such a proposal or a viewshed easement 
would pass Town Meeting.  Further discussion followed on any benefit 
that would be derived from a Town Meeting debate and discussion.   

Mr. Grande noted that both Selectmen Israel and Kristal are OK with 
the revised MOU language (Mr. Snyder will excuse himself from 
participation in this vote due to a conflict.) 

Luce Property @ 14 Pine Street:  was discussed briefly, the 
Selectmen expressing their continued interest in the acquisition of 
the property. 

DPW Director Retirement: expected by the end of the year, was 
discussed next. 

Mr. Grande noted that the Selectmen need to know the date when Mr. 
LaPiana will be leaving, adding that a job description for the 
replacement is also needed. 

Mr. Israel then stated that the Selectmen need to have input in the 
hiring process, adding that the Board let Mr. LaPiana be on the 
union negotiating team as a resource.  He commented further that he 
would be in favor of changing the system if Fred (LaPiana) and the 
DPW are not receptive to Board of Selectmen input in the hiring 
process. 

Mr. Kristal suggested starting the process and asking what the Board 
of Public Works Commissioners’ plans are with regard to filling the 
DPW Director position when Fred LaPiana leaves. 

At this point Mr. Israel reported that he has learned that the DPW 
intends to re-introduce the 3-way bypass road concept at a future 
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Town Meeting, adding that he does not understand how the bypass road 
project could work with only Holmes Hole Road being completed.  Some 
discussion followed on bypass road options. 

There being no further business,    

Motion for Adjournment:  7:15 p.m.  M/s/c. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
___________________________  _________________________________ 
Jeffrey C. Kristal, Chairman Aase M. Jones, Asst. to Town Adm. 
 
___________________________  _________________________________ 
Jonathan V. Snyder   Tristan R. Israel, Clerk 
 


